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Fundraising & 
Community
                                                                                                                                                                                               
        * Enrichment *

             Sign up at any time for Happy Face enrichment programs!

     Limited spots still available in the following programs:

Music and Movement – All Ages - Tuesdays

Science – 4s & 5s - Wednesdays
Yoga – All Ages – Thursdays
Amazing Athletes* – All Ages - Fridays
Culinary Kids on Mondays will run when there is enough interest.               
All Programs $88/Month including Lunch Bunch

*Call Happy Face for information on pricing and how to register
























       




The Smile





The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and also create credibility and build your organization’s identity aMong peers, members, employees, or vendors.


First, determine the audience of the newsletter. This could be anyone who might benefit from the information it contains, for example, employees or people interested in purchasing a product or requesting your service.


You can compile a mailing list from business reply cards, customer information sheets, business cards collected at trade shows, or membership lists. You might consider purchasing a mailing list from a company.





Happy Face Nursery School • (908) 832-7510 �smile@happyfacenurseryschool.org








November 2023


Volume 20, Issue 3





Dear Parents,





We had so much fun at Happy Face during the month of October! We had a visit from the Califon Volunteer Fire Dept. during Fire Prevention month. We also had a visit from the Hackettstown Police Department. The children learned how people from our community help us every day! 





During the month of November much of our curriculum is centered on Thanksgiving and the things we are thankful for in our lives.  





Along with the "thankful" theme, the 4's will concentrate on the Five Senses and Nutrition.  





The 4’s will have their own Thanksgiving Feast at school on Monday, November 20th.  The children will help plan the menu and prepare food.


The shape for the 3's in November is the SQUARE and the color is GRAY.  In order to enhance what your child learns in school, please take the time to point out objects at home shaped like squares and colored gray.  


The 2.5’s will learn the nursery rhymes Peas Porridge Hot, Here We Go Round the Mulberry Bush and Do You Know the Muffin Man. 





School will be closed Thursday and Friday, 11/9 and 11/10 for Teachers Convention and Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, 11/22, 11/23 and 11/24 for our Thanksgiving break.





This is a busy time of year for all of us.  Be sure to appreciate the time you have at home with your little ones.  They grow up so quickly!





The Happy Face staff wishes you and your families a very healthy and happy Thanksgiving.





Keep Smiling,


Elizabeth




















Letter from the Director
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Board Notes





Updates from the Board of Trustees


Meeting was held on September 28, 2023





Board meetings are typically held the 1st Thursday of the month in the Happy Face Nursery School Conference Room @ 7pm 


All are Welcome!














A very special thank you to the parents that made the Halloween parties and parades so festive and special for our little ones! 





A BIG thank you to the parents who donated items on our wishlist!








Meeting Notes:�


Budget


50th Anniversary committee


Discussed Halloween party – set up Sign-Up Genius


Fundraising:


Shoprite Gift Cards


Dessert Club


����














Elizabeth Denis


908-399-5310


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ehsica@yahoo.com" �ehsica@yahoo.com��Brynna McGinnis


908-310-3911


brynna.cunningham@gmail.com


Cheryl Brown


908-941-6544


cherylannbrown719@gmail.com�Jessica Keyes


732-703-0342


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jessicamkeyes1@gmail.com" �jessicamkeyes1@gmail.com�


Whitney Wilding


435-962-0484


whitneywilding3@gmail.com











The Halloween Parade & Songfest (parties) will take the place of the usual Sing-A-Longs.  All are welcome, grandparents, siblings, etc.  It is always a lot of fun.  The children march into the gym, circle around twice for photo opportunities, after a while we will sing our repertoire of songs.  


AM parades will begin at 9:15 sharp and PM parades will begin at 12:45.  


Children should arrive in costume and report to their homeroom as usual.  Guests should park and go directly to the gym to be seated for the progrAM.


Have a Happy and Safe Halloween!





The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and also create credibility and build your organization’s identity AMong peers, members, employees, or vendors.


First, determine the audience of the newsletter. This could be anyone who might benefit.











The next meeting will be held on Thursday, November 2nd  in the Happy Face Conference Room at 7pm.











 SHOPRITE GIFTCARDS





Do you shop at Shoprite?


Why not purchase giftcards to shop with from Happy Face?





November orders due by Friday, November 17th 
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News





Thanksgiving Feast





On Monday, November 20th, the 4s will enhance their ongoing discussions of Thanksgiving with an in-school Thanksgiving Day feast. 


During the celebration, students will enjoy turkey (a.k.a. chicken), potatoes, vegetables, cranberry sauce (a.k.a. jello), and ice cream.  Please encourage children to try new foods at the school feast and at home.  Thanksgiving is a harvest festival and traditionally a time to give thanks and express gratitude for the harvest and our many gifts.  The first Thanksgiving dates back to 1621 at the English Colonial settlement of Plymouth Plantation in Massachusetts.  





* Inclement Weather *





In case of inclement weather, we base our school delays and closings on the Lebanon Twp. School System. In the event of a delayed opening, Happy Face will open from 10:45 AM – 12:30 PM with lunch bunch pick up at 1 PM, enrichment programs will continue as scheduled. If there is an early dismissal all afternoon programs including lunch bunch will be cancelled. Don’t worry if you’re not connected with the LT School system yet. The Room Parents phone/text chain will contact you any time there is a schedule change. Information will also be eBlasted out and posted on our FaceBook page. 





Review of the feast and how it went. Include a photo if possible. 














Jessica to write?




















xxxxxxxx


Return proofs photo time, you may bring them on the other day. Room moms will be present to help.

















Page 3 of 7











Page 4 of 7

















Please join us to wipe down all the toys, furniture and counters in our classrooms. will provide a clean “germ free” environment for our children after the Christmas holidays.  Please bring a container of Lysol wipes with you.





Wednesday, Dec. 28, 2005 @ 12:00 PM


Please telephone Jen Desch  @ 908-537-1269








This is an evening for parents to be able to meet with other parents and teachers while enjoying a variety of refreshments. Parents will receive their copy of the school handbook and directory as well as other important information about the school year. This is also a wonderful time to meet members of the Board and discuss opportunities for volunteering at the school. Please remember to bring your one time collection for the Room Moms.








ExAMples of possible headlines include Product Wins Industry Award, New Product Can Save You Time, Membership Drive Exceeds Goals, and New Office Opens Near You.


One benefit of using your newsletter as a promotional tool is that you can reuse content from other marketing materials, such as press releases, market studies, and reports. These are the basics of a Newsletter.


While your main goal of distributing a newsletter might be to sell your product or service, the key to a successful newsletter is making it useful to your readers. 





Scholastic Book Club





Each month you can log onto Scholastics.com and place an order. The first time you will have to follow the steps to create an account.  Our Class Code is HLWJV. With each book order, Happy Face receives free books and learning materials. The more book orders, the more free stuff for our school! For every $1 in orders Happy Face receives 1 point to redeem towards merchandise. For more information or help, please contact      Mrs. M.


.
































Notices








Join Lunch Bunch!














Every Monday through Friday�between 11:30 AM and 12:30 PM. 





Children can eat their lunches and play together! Please do not send candy in lunches. 





Teachers will supervise. 


For more information, please contact Mrs. M @ 908-832-7510.�


Cost is $34 per month, one day per week.



































Show & Tell





Show & Tell is a fun and very important activity that promotes language development, self-esteem and creativity. Each student presents their item to the class and provides a brief description or story about the item. The date and theme of each show & tell appear on the monthly calendar and on the website. 





��


3s (bring in object)		4s (bring in picture of        something that starts with letter)


Tues., 11/7: Something Smelly	          		Wed. 11/1: Letter H		


Tues., 11/14: Something Square 			Mon. 11/6: Letter I	                    Tues., 11/21: Something Thankful for            Mon., 11/13: Letter J�Tues., 11/28: Something Holiday                    Mon., 11/20: No show & tell


Mon., 11/27: Letter K











Wow! Thank you to the mom’s who turned out for Mom’s Night Out.  We had a blast! Here we go again….


It’s always more fun to shop with friends! If you agree, come to our Mom’s Shopping Day Out and do some holiday shopping together.


On Sunday, Dec. 13, 2009 �at the Bridgewater Mall


We will meet around 1:00 PM in front of the movie theater (inside). We plan to shop till we drop and then break for a snack. Contact Sue Connelly for more information.














November’s Show & Tell Schedule:
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Early this month, the 3s will take a trip apple picking. (10/5 for 3s PM and 10/6 for 3s AM) Children will be going to Tree-licioius Apple Orchards located in Mansfield Township. 


They will learn how apple trees grow as they tour the orchards picking apples. 


Parents will be expected to transport children from the school to the trip and then home.  


HF children’s fees are covered. Parents and siblings are no charge except for purchasing extra apples.











On October 26, the 4s and 5s will take a trip to the Alstede Farms in Chester. Here they will tour the farm on a hayride and pick a pumpkin to take home from the pumpkin patch. 


HF children’s fees are covered. Parents and siblings will pay $9.50 each to participate.














***ALL STUDENTS WILL NEED A FLU VACCINE BY DECEMBER 31ST OR WILL NOT BE PERMITTED TO RETURN TO SCHOOL IN JANUARY!!! ***











Review & Events 





November in Review














Children will spend this month reading literature and investigating several themes and topics including:





The 2.5s will be studying:


Nursery Rhymes 


Muffin Man


Peas Porridge Hot


Mulberry Bush





The 3s will be studying:


Color-GRAY


Shape-SQUARE


Thanksgiving





The 4s will be studying:


Thanksgiving


Being “Thankful”


The Five Senses


Nutrition















































The author of the month for the 4s is:


Eric Carle, author of The Very Hungry Caterpillar and The Grouchy Ladybug.























As the winter holiday season approaches, keep on the look out �for these fun, local events.





LEBANON TOWNSHIP


Visit with Santa at Valley View School on Saturday, December 5. See � HYPERLINK "about:blank" \t "_blank" ��www.lebanontownship.net� for more information. 





CLINTON 


The gala Christmas parade, complete with floats, bands, and fun for “children of all ages” will be held on Friday, December 4 at 7 PM. See � HYPERLINK "about:blank" \t "_blank" ��www.clintonguild.com� for more information.





FLEMINGTON


The North Pole Express train ride allows passengers to join Santa's elves at Flemington for a twilight journey to Santa's train station at the North Pole (Ringoes). Enjoy gAMes with the elves, cookies & hot chocolate, and pose with Santa for a photograph. It is an enjoyable night out with the fAMily you will not soon forget!  $20 adults, $14 ages 3-11, under 3 free:  November 27-28, December 5, 11, 12. Be aware that tickets sell out.  See � HYPERLINK "about:blank" \t "_blank" ��www.brwrr.com� for more information.


PHILLIPSBURG 


Phillipsburg has both a Santa train ride and a Polar Express train ride.  Both trains departs weekends in December from Lehigh Junction located in the Historic Main Street area of Phillipsburg New Jersey. The Santa train ride features a visit from Santa on the train.


The Polar Express ride allows visitors to re-live the experience of the little boy in The Polar Express®, written by Chris Van Allsburg and published by the Houghton Mifflin Company. The story focuses on a little boy who has been told by his friends that there is no Santa Claus. Unwilling to believe this, he lies awake in his bed on Christmas Eve, waiting for the sound of Santa's sleigh. Instead, he hears the hissing steAM and squeaking metal of the Polar Express as it stops outside his window, ready to take him and other children to the North Pole.  During the ride, you will listen to this wonderful story while children are served hot chocolate with cookies, and then visit with Santa. Every child receives a very special bell from Santa. See � HYPERLINK "about:blank" \t "_blank" ��www.brwrr.com� for more information.











Children will spend this month reading and investigating several themes including:


the color white,


triangles, 


Christmas, 


Hanukkah, 


winter season,


and xxxxxx. 


The author of the month for the 4s is Eve Bunting. 


The 5’s question of the month is: “Who are the people in your life who love and take care of you that you would like to remember with a gift at the holidays?”


The nursery rhymes of the month for the 2 1/2s are: Little Jack Horner, Gingerbread Man, and Twinkle, Twinkle Little Star 


To extend learning at home, you may wish to read books related to these themes such as the following:


Santa Duck by David Milgrim


The Hanukkah Mice by Steven Kroll


��
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Company NAMe


street address


city, state 00000





Happy Face Nursery School


P.O. Box 81


Califon, NJ 07830





Happy Face Nursery School does not expressly or implicitly warrant or endorse the goods or services provided by the advertisers appearing in the newsletter.  Use at your own discretion.
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Happy Face Nursery School


would like to wish


you and your family a


Happy Thanksgiving!





Look for the next SMILE to be out December 1st!





November Events & School Closing





Thursday & Friday, November 9th & 10th – School Closed, NJEA Conference


Monday, November 20th – Thanksgiving Feast (4s)


Wed., Thur., & Fri., November 22nd, 23rd & 24th – School Closed for Thanksgiving








